Welcome to the Parish of the Resurrection information for this week.

In so many ways we are still living through a difficult time in the world’s history. Please be assured that the Parish of the Resurrection is praying and worshipping even though we face suffering, trial and lockdown. It is the only way we can live faithfully and with the fulness which Jesus promises. We need to remind ourselves of the wonderful promise found in John’s Gospel Chapter 10 and verse 10 - “I came that they may have life and have it abundantly.” It also is brought to our attention in the miracle of turning water into wine at The Wedding at Cana which is part of our online worship this week. Do please join our service where we look at this miracle event and also the part of our vision statement that says - ‘steadfast in faith’.

Please use this link to watch: https://youtu.be/qQyTyAqS9c4
The service is available from early Sunday morning

Church@4 for families and those who want a short informal fun service is Sunday at 4pm. I attach the invitation poster.
Join the Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81941371951?pwd=cTZiMWprRXV6ZkpYTjNjcWJsc3JQQT09
 
Meeting ID: 819 4137 1951
Passcode: POTR1234

Also on Sunday at 6pm we have an informal Evening Service on Zoom led by Robin Kemp and Gordon Randall. We are concentrating in this service on ‘Proclaiming the Risen Jesus’.
Zoom details are:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85739883699?pwd=YUN2czUrVXNZQU1nWEVVK3NXaVU4dz09

Meeting ID: 857 3988 3699
Passcode: 642862

During this week we will also be meeting for Zoom Afternoon Tea on Thursday at 4pm. Be good to catch up with you!
Meeting ID: 851 9676 0975 Passcode: 323046

Don’t forget that Morning Prayer and Compline (Night Prayer) are available everyday on Facebook Live at 9am and 8pm respectively. This is a good way to start and end the day in worship and prayer and is led by different member of the Ministry Team across the week.

Before Christmas as a Parish we raised money for the Refuge here in Alton. I am pleased to report that we are able to send £1679.95 to them. There may be a few small extras to add to this but in the meantime a very big thank you.

At Christmas we were raising money to help the final parts of refurbishment at The Kings Arms Youth Project. The Just Giving page to contribute is open until the end of the month so do please continue to support them if you can. The link for this is: https://justgiving.com/campaign/thekingsarmsalton

Attached are:
- Parish Matters (weekly newsletter)
- The Sunday Methodist Worship Sheet
- The Order of Service for Sunday’s Evening Worship
- Church@4 invitation poster
- This week’s Altonian publication from Alton Town Council

With love and prayers
Andrew
